
 

 

News for the Week of September 1, 2025 
 

Calendar of Events: 
 
Monday (1)    Church closed in Observance of Labor Day Holiday 
Tuesday (2)           Bible Study- 2:00 p.m. 
Wednesday (3)   Choir Rehearsal- 7:00 p.m. 
Friday (5)     Habitat for Humanity Volunteer Opportunity- 8 a.m. 
Saturday (6)     Memorial Service for Janice Syverson- 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday (7)   God’s Work Our Hands Sunday service- 9:30 a.m.  
    Halifax Urban Ministries Q&A- after worship 
 

 

You are welcome to join Tuesday Bible Study via the link below at 2 p.m.: 
 

 

 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87305717775         Meeting ID: 873 0571 7775  
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Remembering Our Beloved Member 

There will be a memorial service for Janice “Jan” Syverson on Saturday 
September 6th at 10 a.m. You are invited to come remember Jan and 
celebrate her life. There is a reception to follow in the Fellowship Hall 
after the service. Please continue to keep her family and friends in 
your prayers during this time.  

 

Food Pantry 

Trinity is working with Halifax Urban Ministries to 
determine if it would be a good fit to partner together 
to have a food pantry onsite. A representative from 
HUM will be present this Sunday to answer 
questions. An email was sent out last week providing 
information about the last two meetings that Trinity has had with HUM. If you did not 
receive this information, please contact the office. Please bring all questions about the 
food pantry with you this Sunday! 
 

God’s Work Our Hands Sunday 

The "God's work. Our hands." Sunday is 
this coming weekend, September 7, 
2025. This day is an opportunity for the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
(ELCA) to celebrate its mission of serving 
and loving neighbors.  

On Sunday after the worship service, we will come together to assemble “weekend bags.” 
These bags will be filled with non-perishable food items and given to students to take 
home on Fridays. This ensures that they will have food to eat over the weekend when 
school is not in session. For those who have their yellow God’s Work Our Hands t-shirts, 
you are encouraged to wear them. For those who may not have one, feel free to wear 
yellow to celebrate the day! 

Items being collected: individual cereal boxes, oatmeal, granola bars, pop tarts, 
individual shelf stable milk containers, Easy Mac (individual macaroni and cheese 
cups which are microwaveable), pop top canned foods such as ravioli, spaghetti and 
meatballs, beef-a-roni, etc., single serve canned chicken, single serve canned 
vegetables, individual pop-top cans of soup, single serve cans of tuna, single serve 
cans of Dinty Moore beef stew, snack bars, individual bags of dried fruits, individual 
fruit cups, individual pudding or Jello cups, individual bags of snack crackers. If you 
have questions about the project, please contact the office. 



Treasurer Position Available 
Are you looking for a way to give back, but unsure of how? Trinity’s current treasurer, 
Rosalie Kalman, will complete her term at the end of this year. We are looking for someone 
to fill this position effective January 1st. Per the constitution, the description for treasurer is 
as follows: The treasurer shall keep the books of account of the congregation; shall 
oversee the receipt of all funds and disburse them on proper orders, making monthly 
remittance of benevolence to the treasurer of the synod; and shall make written report of 
all financial transactions to the Congregation Council monthly and to the congregation at 
its annual meetings. Anyone who may be interested can contact the church office.  
 

Support the Luther Springs Cabin Endowment 

At the start of this year, Gethsemane 
Lutheran Church in Gainesville took a 
bold step in supporting the future of 
Luther Springs by contributing to the 
newly established Luther Springs Cabin 
Endowment through Novus Way. This 
endowment will help fund the 
construction of much-needed cabins, 
expanding the capacity and impact of 
this beloved ministry. 

Gethsemane, Gainesville invites all conferences and congregations across the Florida-
Bahamas Synod to join this effort. Your gifts will help ensure that Luther Springs continues 
to be a place of growth, faith, and community for generations to come. 

 

To contribute: 

• Mail to: Novus Way, P.O. Box 208, Arden, NC 28704 

• Indicate the payment is for the Luther Springs Cabin Endowment in the memo line. 

 

Remembering our Beloved Member 

Judy Hanson passed away on August 27th. She and her husband, Pastor Perry Hanson, 
were members at Trinity before moving to Minnesota to be closer to family. If you would 
like to send a card to Pastor Perry, please contact the office for his contact information. 

 

 

 



September Birthdays 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

A NEW BIRTHDAY SONG 
Using the tune KREMSER, We Praise You, O God 

We celebrate with you the life that God gave you. 
We thank God for letting us share in your joy. 

God bless you, keep you, and shine Christ’s light upon you. 
With love we sing together happy birthday to you. 

 

 

TRINITY COLUMBARIUM 

            Administrative Information  
Office Phone: (386) 428-4307   
Office E-mail:       trinitylutheran485@gmail.com 
Trinity website:    www.trinitylutherannsb.org 
Florida-Bahamas Synod www.fbsynod.org  
ELCA www.elca.org 

 3 Barbara Fortney 14 Amelia Flanary  

 4 Frank Still 17 Daniel Armstrong  

 5 Mary Still 22 Darian Tucker  

 7 Marilyn Curtis 26 Louise Jacobsen  

 8 Shirley Niemeyer 28 Tate Still  

COLUMBARIUM NICHE SUBSCRIPTION FEE 

MEMBER:         $2000.00  

NON-MEMBER       $3000.00  

Includes one niche which will hold two urns, a 
faceplate (to cover the niche) that is engraved with 
name of deceased, plus year of birth and death. 

APPLICATION AVAILABLE PLEASE CONTACT: 

 — Marilyn O’Connor 

 — Jean Haughwout  

 — Church Office (386-428-4307) 

 
Pastor:   The Rev. Robert Vogl 

Cantor:     Brian Larson 

Office Administrator:  Mary Parada 

Custodian:     Laura Jones 
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